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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

16th July 2021



Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who show respect in how they treat others’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Levis L.
Ava L.
	Evelyn T.
Theo P.
	Maisey B-B.
Tommy N.
	Grace R.
Louie M.
	Caine E.
Thea W.
	Cordell C.
Jackson F.

	Year 1
	Theo L.
Albie C.
	Mia W.
Jake H.
	Ellen G.
Sophie S.
	Aaron W.
Charlie H.
	Zak C.
Gabriel P.
	Florence S.
Oscar O.

	Year 2
	Elliot B.
Heath C.
	Elizabeth R.
Gracie W.
	Leo F.
Isla S.
	Sami C.
Raya L.
	Phoebe M.
Daisy S.
	Paris B.
Poppy R.

	Year 3
	Max S.
Aaron M.
	Louie F.
Jack S.
	Connie E.
Sienna J.
	Taylor R-S.
Connor N.
	Georgia G.
Jacob H.
	Heidi H.
Kobie B.

	Year 4
	Charlie M.
Alex N.
	Kay F.
Michael M.
	Caiden R.
Frankie D.
	Darcey B.
Jake C.
	Sophia B.
Emily G.
	Bella W.
Dastan D.

	Year 5
	Ruby R.
Jenny M.
	Maisie T.
Maison M.
	Mason G.
Finn S.
	Maisie S.
Grace T-S.
	Isaac W.
Amelia W-W.
	Morgan F.
Isla L.

	Year 6
	Addison W.
Katerina P.
	Luke H.
Finlay D.
	Jacob G.
Drake S-G.
	Thomas M.
Daniel R.
	Tom A.
Mason S.
	Macey C.
Connor W.


	Walliams
	1548
	Rowling
	1483

	Dahl
	2109
	Cowell
	         1390


Overall winners Dahl with 11179 points
Closing and Re-opening

Please be reminded that school closes at normal time on Friday 23rd July and re-opens on Wednesday 1st September. Thank you.

Year 6 Leaver's party

On Tuesday 13th July, our Year 6 children had a lovely afternoon and after-school party to celebrate the end of their time at Lowton West Primary school. The children were able to take photographs with their friendship groups during the afternoon then after school they had party food, games and a disco. We saw some amazing dance moves! The children had a fantastic time and thoroughly enjoyed the event. As they left the party, each child took home their Year 6 Leaver's hoodie as a gift from the school. 

Thank you to the Friends Association for funding and organising all the food and sweet pots for the children; thanks to Mrs Willoughby for organising the balloon arch; thanks to Miss Green for planning the whole afternoon and all the staff who helped out; and thanks to Mrs Adamson from the kitchen staff for preparing all the food.

Sun Cream and Hats
Due to the hot weather next week, we would be very grateful if you would put sun block on your child before school – a whole day sun block is recommended. If children bring their own sun cream they can apply it under staff supervision.

Please also send your child with a sun hat and bottle of water. 

Transition meetings

As you will be aware, we have had several class bubbles needing to self-isolate over the last few weeks.  Due to the current situation, we are holding short transition meetings outdoors – to give the children the opportunity to meet their new class teacher.  These have started today and will continue into next week. If classes are isolating, we will arrange for the new class teacher to post a message on Seesaw.

Gifts for staff

We have had lots of enquiries about bringing gifts for staff into school.  If you wish to send in a gift for a staff member, please send it in a plastic carrier bag with your child. The gifts will then be put into a box and quarantined for 72 hours. Therefore, gifts would need to be sent in by Monday 19th July if possible. Thank you.

Earrings 

Please Note: Jewellery should not be worn for reasons of health and safety. Earrings are not allowed in school. Children having ears pierced should have this procedure carried out at the beginning of the summer holiday so that earrings can be removed upon return to school in September. 

Library Books

All library and reading books must be returned to school by Monday 19th July at the latest. They will be changed at school ready for 1st September. Please continue to read your own books and we would also encourage you to visit Golborne library over the Summer break. Thank you.
Scooters 
Please be reminded that scooters should not be used on school premises. Thankyou.
Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher         
